

To the members of FIFA

Circular no. 1342

Zurich, 6 February 2013 SG/tre/pco

Friendly games with teams of the Football Federation of Kosovo

Dear Sir or Madam,

We would like to inform you that the FIFA Executive Committee decided at its meeting held on 14 December 2012 in Tokyo to allow the FIFA member associations to play international friendly games with teams of the Football Federation of Kosovo.

The FIFA Executive Committee specified that matches should not be played with national symbols (flags, national anthems, etc.) and that the authorisation was valid for youth, amateur, women and club football. In addition, matches in the territory of Kosovo are subject to a prior authorisation of the Football Association of Serbia.

We kindly ask to take note of the above.

Yours faithfully,

FIFA

Jérôme Valcke Secretary General

cc: FIFA Executive Committee